



PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, June 11, 2024
7:00 P.M.

THE MEETING WAS HELD IN PERSON, VIA ZOOM, AND STREAMED ON FACEBOOK LIVE



     A.  GENERAL FUNCTIONS

	1.  Call to Order: Kim LaBrake called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

  	2.  In Attendance:

                        Joseph Pampanin	- Present – via zoom
		Maria Diaz-Joves	- Present
		Robert Lepley		- Present
		Kim LaBrake		- Present 
		Larry O’Donnell	- Present
		Liz Thompson		- Absent
		Don Werkheiser	- Present
		
	    Also in Attendance:

Michael Corriere, Bryan Smith, and Kris Russo. Cathy Hartranft and Holly Molder joined via zoom.
		
3.  Minutes of Previous meeting

*Motion made by Don Werkheiser to accept the meeting minutes from May 14, 2024, seconded by Robert Lepley. Kim LaBrake and Larry O’Donnell abstained. All ayes.  Motion carries.     


  B.  REVIEW & DELIBERATION

Clauser/Williams St. Land Development (continued): 
Kieth, the engineer from Keystone Consulting Engineers reviewed the updates of the plan.
Bryan Smith Explained that this was a revisit of the plan’s architecture approvals.
The Architect of the project presented and reviewed the plans and the changes that were made per the recommendation of the Planning Commission at a prior meeting.
Kim LaBrake stated she was pleased with the updates as presented.
Barry Yonney expressed concerns regarding the traffic patterns and the wear and tear that the construction vehicles may cause to the streets.

*Motion to approve the façade/architecture updated plans as the final plan, conditioned on waivers being granted as well as Bryan Smith’s June 6th review letter.

80 Hess Ave. Subdivision/Land Development: 
Cornerstone Developers reviewed their proposal for (5) units for development. The units will be 3 stories with a walk out basement. They are requesting a preliminary final conditional approval.
Heath, the engineer stated they are still waiting on the LVPC letter and the E&S plan revisions.
Bryan Smith stated the sewage planning and approval is still needed from the Water Authority.
Barry Yonney expressed concern with parking and that he feels there are too many units for this site.
Kim LaBrake explained that the site will be subdivided, and it meets the current zoning regulations.

0 Kiernan Ave. Subdivision/Land Development:
Cornerstone Developers reviewed their proposal for (3) units for development. They are requesting a preliminary final conditional approval.
Heath, the engineer stated that they are still waiting on the LVPC letter and the E&S plan revisions.
Bryan Smith stated the sewage planning and approval is still needed from the Water Authority.

*Motion to table 80 Hess Avenue and 0 Kiernan Avenue approvals until outside agency approvals are submitted. All ayes. Motion carries.

	
   

  C.  NEW BUSINESS

Next month the revised updated sketch of the Bachman Street plan will be presented.

  D. OLD BUSINESS

Bryan Smith updated the board on several projects including the ADA ramp at Gristmill Park, Dewey Fire Company stormwater grants, Dimmick basketball court, and Gregory Park updates.

  E.  ADJOURNMENT

*Motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:02pm made by Larry O’Donnell, seconded by Don Werkheiser. All ayes. Motion carries.



							Respectfully submitted by,
                                                                                    Holly Molder
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